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USDA Offers Secure New Options 
for Signing and Sharing 
Documents Online 
Farmers and ranchers working with USDA’s Farm 
Service Agency or Natural Resources Conservation 
Service can now sign and share documents online in 
just a few clicks. By using Box or OneSpan, producers 
can digitally complete business transactions without 
leaving their homes or agricultural operations. Both 
services are free, secure, and available for multiple 
FSA and NRCS programs. 

Box is a secure, cloud-based site where FSA or NRCS 
documents can be managed and shared. Producers 
who choose to use Box can create a username and 
password to access their secure Box account, where 
documents can be downloaded, printed, manually 
signed, scanned, uploaded, and shared digitally with 
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2FFSA%2Fwebapp%3Farea%3Dhome%26subject%3Dlanding%26topic%3Dlanding%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=04%7C01%7C%7C8ba859d454f344629e7208d8ce00e0fb%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637485850464505027%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=oAh6xvqksXNk9cKK7cnXEu03Fi5ZYxocmAvv3nVqyNs%3D&reserved=0


Upcoming County Committee Meetings: 

Hawaii County Committee 
March 12, 2021 at 8:30am 
 
Honolulu County Committee 
February 19, 2021 at 3:00pm 
 
Maui County Committee 
February 18, 2021 at 8:30 am 
 
Kauai County Committee 
February 17, 2021 at 9:00am  
 
Guam County Committee 
April 20, 2021 at 9:00 am 
 
CNMI County Committee 
April 21, 2021 at 9:00 am 

Contact the County Office to confirm 
meeting date and time, as budget 
constraints may limit the County 
Committee's ability to meet each month. 
 
Click here for a list of County Offices, 
contact numbers and 
addresses: https://www.fsa.usda.gov/state-
offices/Hawaii/service-centers/index 

 
Website for Hawaii and Pacific Basin 
FSA:www.fsa.usda.gov/hi 

Service Center staff. This service is available to any 
FSA or NRCS customer with access to a mobile device 
or computer with printer connectivity. 

OneSpan is a secure eSignature solution for FSA and 
NRCS customers. Like Box, no software downloads or 
eAuthentication is required for OneSpan. Instead, 
producers interested in eSignature through OneSpan 
can confirm their identity through two-factor 
authentication using a verification code sent to their 
mobile device or a personalized question and answer. 
Once identity is confirmed, documents can be 
reviewed and e-signed through OneSpan via the 
producer’s personal email address. Signed documents 
immediately become available to the appropriate 
Service Center staff. 

Box and OneSpan are both optional services for 
customers interested in improved efficiency in signing 
and sharing documents with USDA, and they do not 
replace existing systems using eAuthentication for 
digital signature. Instead, these tools provide additional 
digital options for producers to use when conducting 
business with FSA or NRCS. 

USDA Service Center staff are available to help 
producers get started with Box and OneSpan through 
a few simple steps. Please visit farmers.gov/service-
locator to find your local office and let Service Center 
staff know you’re interested in signing and sharing 
documents through these new features. In most cases, 
one quick phone call will be all that is needed to initiate 
the process. 

Visit farmers.gov/mydocs to learn more about Box and 
OneSpan, steps for getting started, and additional 
resources for conducting business with USDA online. 

To learn more about program flexibilities and Service 
Center status during the coronavirus pandemic, visit 
farmers.gov/coronavirus. 

 
 

 

USDA Temporarily Suspends Debt Collections, Foreclosures 
and Other Activities on Farm Loans for Several Thousand 
Distressed Borrowers Due to Coronavirus  
Due to the national public health emergency caused by coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19), the 
U.S. Department of Agriculture has announced the temporary suspension of past-due debt 
collections and foreclosures for distressed borrowers under the Farm Storage Facility Loan and the 
Direct Farm Loan programs administered by the Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

USDA will temporarily suspend non-judicial foreclosures, debt offsets or wage garnishments, and 
referring foreclosures to the Department of Justice. USDA will work with the U.S. Attorney’s Office 
to stop judicial foreclosures and evictions on accounts that were previously referred to the 
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Department of Justice. Additionally, USDA has extended deadlines for producers to respond to loan 
servicing actions, including loan deferral consideration for financially distressed and delinquent 
borrowers. In addition, for the Guaranteed Loan program, flexibilities have been made available to 
lenders to assist in servicing their customers. 

The announcement by USDA expands previous actions undertaken by the Department to lessen 
financial hardship. According to USDA data, more than 12,000 borrowers—approximately 10% of all 
borrowers—are eligible for the relief announced today. Overall, FSA lends to more than 129,000 
farmers, ranchers and producers. 

The temporary suspension is in place until further notice and is expected to continue while the 
national COVID-19 disaster declaration is in place. 

USDA’s Farm Service Agency provides several different loans for producers, which fall under two 
main categories: 

• Guaranteed loans are made and serviced by commercial lenders, such as banks, the Farm 
Credit System, credit unions and other non-traditional lenders. FSA guarantees the lender’s 
loan against loss, up to 95%. 

• Direct loans are made and serviced by FSA using funds from the federal government. 

The most common loan types are Farm Ownership, Farm Operating and Farm Storage Facility 
Loans, with Microloans for each:  

• Farm Ownership: Helps producers purchase or enlarge a farm or ranch, construct a new or 
improve an existing farm or ranch building, pay closing costs and pay for soil and water 
conservation and protection. 

• Farm Operating: Helps producers purchase livestock and equipment and pay for minor real 
estate repairs and annual operating expenses. 

• Farm Storage Facility Loans are made directly to producers for the construction of cold or 
dry storage and includes handling equipment and mobile storage such as refrigerated 
trucks. 

• Microloans: Direct Farm Ownership, Operating Loans and Farm Storage Facility Loans 
have a shortened application process and reduced paperwork designed to meet the needs 
of smaller, non-traditional and niche-type operations. 

Contact FSA 

FSA encourages producers to contact their county office to discuss these programs and temporary 
changes to farm loan deadlines and the loan servicing options available. For Service Center contact 
information, visit farmers.gov/coronavirus. For servicing information, access farmers.gov. 

 

USDA Offers New Forest Management Incentive for 
Conservation Reserve Program 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is making available $12 million to forest landowners 
enrolled in the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) who want to implement healthy forest 
management practices. Producers can now signup for the Forest Management Incentive (FMI), 
which provides incentives to landowners with land in CRP to encourage proper tree thinning and 
other practices. 

Right now, less than 10% of land currently enrolled in CRP is dedicated to forestland. But these 
nearly 2 million acres of CRP forestland, if properly managed, can have enormous benefits for 
natural resources by reducing soil erosion, protecting water quality, increasing water quantity and 
diversifying local farm operations and rural economies. 

https://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Only landowners and agricultural producers with active CRP contracts involving forest cover can 
enroll. This does not include active CRP contracts that expire within two years. Existing CRP 
participants interested in tree thinning and prescribed burning must comply with the standards and 
specifications established in their CRP contract. 

CRP participants receive the incentive payment once tree thinning and other authorized forest 
management practices are completed. 

The incentive payment is the lower of these two options: 

• The actual cost of completing the practice; or 
• 75% of the payment rate offered by USDA’s Natural Resources Conservation Service 

(NRCS), if the practice is offered through NRCS conservation programs. 

More on CRP 

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest private-lands conservation programs in the 
United States. It was originally intended primarily to control soil erosion and potentially stabilize 
commodity prices by taking marginal lands out of production. The program has evolved over the 
years, providing many conservation and economic benefits. The program marks its 35-year 
anniversary this month. Program successes include: 

• Preventing more than 9 billion tons of soil from eroding, which is enough soil to fill 600 
million dump trucks. 

• Reducing nitrogen and phosphorous runoff relative to annually tilled cropland by 95% and 
85%, respectively. 

• Sequestering an annual average of 49 million tons of greenhouse gases, equal to taking 9 
million cars off the road. 

• Creating more than 3 million acres of restored wetlands while protecting more than 175,000 
stream miles with riparian forest and grass buffers, which is enough to go around the world 
seven times. 

• Benefiting bees and other pollinators and increasing populations of ducks, pheasants, 
turkey, bobwhite quail, prairie chickens, grasshopper sparrows and many other birds. 

More Information 

CRP signup began on January 19, 2021. FSA will announce deadline later this year. Interested 
producers should contact their local FSA county office.    

All USDA Service Centers are open for business, including some that are open to visitors to conduct 
business in person by appointment only. All Service Center visitors wishing to conduct business 
with the FSA, NRCS, or any other Service Center agency should call ahead and schedule an 
appointment. Service Centers that are open for appointments will pre-screen visitors based on 
health concerns or recent travel, and visitors must adhere to social distancing guidelines. Visitors 
are required to wear a face covering during their appointment. Field work will continue with 
appropriate social distancing. Our program delivery staff will be in the office, and they will be 
working with our producers in office, by phone, and using online tools. More information can be 
found at farmers.gov/coronavirus. 

 

Change to Policy on Filing a Notice of Loss for Grazed Forage 
Producers with NAP Coverage 
For the 2021 and subsequent crop years, NAP forage producers with the intended use of grazing 
who elect to use independent assessments or other approved alternative loss percentage methods 
to establish their loss are no longer required to file a CCC-576 Notice of Loss with FSA.  However, a 

https://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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CCC-576 Application for Payment form must be submitted to FSA no later than 60 calendar days 
after the coverage period ends. 

Producers that elect to have the grazing loss determined using similar mechanically harvested units 
still must timely file a CCC-576 Notice of Loss within 15 days of the disaster event or damage to the 
crop first becomes apparent or within 15 days of harvest. 

 

USDA Extends General Signup for Conservation Reserve 
Program 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is extending the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) 
General Signup period, which had previously been announced as ending on Feb. 12, 2021.  USDA 
will continue to accept offers as it takes this opportunity for the incoming Administration to evaluate 
ways to increase enrollment.  Under the previous Administration, incentives and rental payment 
rates were reduced resulting in an enrollment shortfall of over 4 million acres.  The program, 
administered by USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA), provides annual rental payments for 10 to 15 
years for land devoted to conservation purposes, as well as other types of payments. 

Before the General CRP signup period ends, producers will have the opportunity to adjust or 
resubmit their offers to take advantage of planned improvements to the program.  

As one of the largest private-lands conservation programs in the United States, CRP provides both 
economic and conservation benefits by taking land out of agricultural production.  Program 
successes include: 

• Sequestering in soils and plants over 12 million metric tons of carbon dioxide equivalent 
(CO2e), or about the same amount that the entire state of Delaware emits annually. 

• Preventing more than 2 billion tons of soil from being blown away by wind erosion over the 
life of currently enrolled acres. 

• Reducing phosphorous reaching streams by almost 85 million pounds, nitrogen by nearly 
450 million pounds, and sediment by over 160 million tons in 2020 alone. 

• Creating more than 2.3 million acres of restored wetlands while protecting more than 
177,000 stream miles with riparian forest and grass buffers, enough to go around the world 
seven times. 

• Establishing over a half million acres of dedicated pollinator habitat and nearly 15 million 
more acres of diverse plantings that provide forage for pollinators. 

• Increasing populations of ducks and other game birds, prairie chickens, and such grassland 
songbirds as Baird’s Sparrow. CRP in the Northern Great Plains supports an estimated 
8.6% of the grassland bird population. 

• Increasing habitat that supports economic opportunities, such as job creation, related to 
hunting and fishing activities. 

This signup for CRP gives producers an opportunity to enroll land for the first time or re-enroll land 
under existing contracts that will be expiring Sept. 30, 2021.  All interested producers, including 
those on Indian reservations and with trust lands, are encouraged to contact their local USDA 
Service Center for more information. 

All USDA Service Centers are open for business, including those that restrict in-person visits or 
require appointments. All Service Center visitors wishing to conduct business with FSA, Natural 
Resources Conservation Service, or any other Service Center agency should call ahead and 
schedule an appointment. Service Centers that are open for appointments will pre-screen visitors 
based on health concerns or recent travel, and visitors must adhere to social distancing guidelines. 
Visitors are also required to wear a face covering during their appointment. Our program delivery 
staff will continue to work with our producers by phone, email, and using online tools. More 
information can be found at farmers.gov/coronavirus. 
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February 2021 Interest Rates 
Farm Operating Loans 1.375% 
Farm Ownership Loans 2.625% 
Farm Ownership Loans Direct Down Payment for Beginning Farmer or Rancher 1.500% 
Emergency Loans 2.375% 

 

Dates to Remember 
February 15, 2021 - Acreage reporting deadline for perennial forage and hemp 
 
March 5, 2021 - Deadline to submit nomination packet for Advisory Committee on Urban Agriculture 
 
March 15, 2021 - Acreage reporting deadline for coffee 
 
March 31, 2021 - Acreage reporting deadline the subsequent year for crops covered by the Non-
Insured Crops Disaster Assistance Program, fruits and vegetables. Contact your county office for a 
full list of applicable crops. 

 

Sign Up Today for Text Alerts from FSA 
Subscribers Can Receive Important Program Reminders and Updates 

USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) farmers and ranchers now can receive notifications from their 
county office through text messages on their cell phone. 

Whether producers are in the field, on a tractor or even on horseback, this service enables FSA 
customers and stakeholders to receive notifications while on the go. Producers will receive text 
messages regarding important program deadlines, reporting requirements, outreach events and 
updates. 

Producers can text the short codes below to FSANOW (372-669) to subscribe to text message 
alerts from their respective counties. Standard text messaging rates apply. Contact your wireless 
carrier for details associated with your particular data plan. Participants may unsubscribe at any 
time. 

 Hawaii County : HPBHawaii 
 Honolulu County:  HPBHonolulu 
 Kauai County:  HPBKauai 
 Maui County:  HPBMaui 

Please contact your local FSA office if you have questions regarding FSA’s email news service or 
the  text message option.  

USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) farmers and ranchers now can receive notifications from their 
county office through text messages on their cell phone. 

Whether producers are in the field, on a tractor or even on horseback, this service enables FSA 
customers and stakeholders to receive notifications while on the go. Producers will receive text 
messages regarding important program deadlines, reporting requirements, outreach events and 
updates. 
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Producers can text the short codes below to FSANOW (372-669) to subscribe to text message 
alerts from their respective counties. Standard text messaging rates apply. Contact your wireless 
carrier for details associated with your particular data plan. Participants may unsubscribe at any 
time. 

 Hawaii County : HPBHawaii 
 Honolulu County:  HPBHonolulu 
 Kauai County:  HPBKauai 
 Maui County:  HPBMaui 

Please contact your local FSA office if you have questions regarding FSA’s email news service or 
the  text message option.  

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 
 

 

 

 

Questions?  
Contact Us  

STAY CONNECTED: 

    

     

SUBSCRIBER SERVICES:  
Manage Preferences  |  Delete Profile  |  Help 
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